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NOTICE 
Modification of Pre-Enforcement Delivery Method 

August 1, 2024 

 
The Oil Conservation Division (“OCD”) is in the process of updating the method in which 
Operators receive Pre-Enforcement Notifications (“PEN”) generated from site inspections. This 
update aligns with the Division’s efforts to streamline and automate communications with the 
public and Operators. The current process requires OCD to manually send an email to the 
Operator. This process is outdated and unnecessary now the OCD has migrated inspections to a 
digital platform.  As part of its process, OCD is automating the way those notices are issued. If 
an inspector completes an inspection and notes any violations using the digital platform, OCD’s 
system will auto generate and send PENs to the Operators’ contact information on file 
(Appendix A). This update also introduces a new process for tracking compliance issues where 
each compliance issue found will have a unique number so Operators can more effectively close 
out individual compliances. 
 
Operators are legally required to ensure that contact information is up to date in OCD 
permitting and that any changes are promptly noted. Operators will now receive automated 
emails such as those they have been receiving from sundry and APD submissions, however 
Operators will still have to reply to the OCD inspector who is copied on the automatic email they 
receive, in order to inform OCD of the corrective actions completed to close any individual PEN. 
 
As a reminder, all PENs are generally required to be corrected within 90 days of the email sent 
date unless a more stringent date is identified by OCD rules, or the OCD directs or allows an 
alternative timeline.  
 
Additional notices may be posted on the Divisions website prior to future phase 
implementations. If you have any questions regarding this notice, please email the OCD 
Engineering general E-mail box at  ocd.engineer@emnrd.nm.gov with the subject line of “PEN 
Notification.” 
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Appendix A is attached as an example of future automated PEN email notifications. 
 

 
 


